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Welcome

Welcome, Albert Bideaua-Niga, Isaac Costa-Laci, Viaan Seeboruth, Taro Wiehler, Benjamin Bortoluzzi DeAmorim, Lennon Elliott, Sofia Beradze, Zachary Denny, Jasmine Denny, Stanley Scott, Rafferty Stammer, Elose Bee, Hamish Langridge, Daniel Alves, Isabelle Claire who have joined us recently. We hope that you all have lots of fun whilst you are at Sunnyfields.
Recent Topics
Since our last newsletter the children have enjoyed the following topics and activities: -

‘Space’, where the children enjoyed using technology to explore how we travel to space and talked about what planets we have landed on.  We looked at the book ‘Whatever next’ and re-enacted this with the children to make a wall display. We talked about the planet we live on and how it changes.

‘Opposites’, where the children used mirrors to look at the opposite sides of themselves and talked about the differences they could see. We used books to compare and talk about what opposite means. We also experimented with opposites i.e. plants inside and outside, materials in hot and cold etc.

‘Life Cycles’, where the children drew pictures of the life cycle of different animals/minibeasts, we talked about how we change as we get older. We grew runner beans and each day observed their changes, as they grew from a seed to a stem, and then we planted them in the Vegetable garden. 

We are currently focusing on ‘Nursery Rhymes and Traditional stories’ they are creating role plays where they can act out stories such as the ‘Three little Pigs’, they are using the literacy area to write their own books. They are talking about what are their favourite stories and also singing different types of nursery rhymes. 

Our next topic we will be focusing on ‘Water’ where we will be exploring how we can change water and how water effects different objects. We will be talking about where we find water and how we travel on it. If you have any photographs of activities or places you have visited, that are relevant to the topic of water, that your child can share during show and tell please speak to Sharon about a good time to bring them in.  
Learning at home with parents

Learning is a partnership with all caregivers, if you would be interested in building a nursery to home link we have some ideas for you to continue our topic learning at home;

This term we are focussing on Traditional Stories and Water. If you would like to continue this at home please try any of the following, we invite you to share any undertaken activities with us via tapestry or bring photographs in to share. 

· Visit the library and source children’s books related to the topic and share together at home.

· If possible, visit the beach, take some photos and bring them in to show us. Can you build a sandcastle as a family? Maybe make a sand picture on the beach with shells, stones, seaweed and take a picture to share with us on Tapestry.

· The Horniman Museum in Sydenham has a small aquarium to explore and nature trail amongst many other activities suitable for young children

· Enjoy being outside in the rain can you feel the rain drops on your hands?

· If you are off on holiday over the next few months, please bring a photo in of your child on holiday or put onto Tapestry.  Preschool can share this news in show and tell time. 

· Go on a minibeast hunt, maybe create a minibeast home by placing a log or brick down for woodlice/ spiders to hide under.

Staffing
Since our last newsletter we have had a few staff changes we sadly said “goodbye” to Summer, Josie and Kirsty I’m sure you join us in wishing them all the best with their futures. 
We welcomed back Martin as Senior in the Toddler unit, Sam was promoted to Third in charge and moved to Pre-school as their Senior and Ellis was promoted to Senior in the baby unit.  I’m sure you join us in congratulating them on their promotions.
We welcome Shantai Kelly-Brown into the Pre-school unit and more recently Ashleigh Hollman into the Toddler unit. 

I confirm the staffing in each unit as follows:

Babies – Ellis, Megan 

Toddlers – Martin, Jordan, Ashleigh

Pre-school – Sam , Sarah, Shantai 

I’d like to take the opportunity to thank you for your understanding throughout resent staff changes. 
Progress Report Meetings
You should all by now have had your report meeting with your child’s keyworker and/or received a copy of your latest progress report. If you did not receive a copy of the write up, please let a member of staff know and we will see what we can do. The next meetings will be September 2019.
Tapestry and online
If you have yet to use the Tapestry online journal please speak to either Lisa or Sharon with regards to accessing your child’s journal.
Please also feel free to add photo’s, video’s and observations of your children at home or out and about. 

Parents Social Evening

Thank you to all those parents that joined us at our parent social evening in March. We hope you all enjoyed this as much as we did, please spread the word to the rest of the families here at Sunnyfields and we look forward to seeing you all and a few new faces at next years!
Photographer

We had our professional photos on in April; this was a woodland fantasy photo shoot with Horizons photography. These have now been received back so you should by now have received your child’s pictures, the next ones we do will be late October.
Comic Relief

Thank you all for supporting us during Comic Relief in March. We raised £155 across both nurseries for the charity which has been forwarded and we await the certificate.
Charity Walk/Toddle

We are organising the children to do a sponsored local walk/toddle over one week commencing 10th June in support of Demelza House Children’s Hospice.  Demelza offers respite and final care for children (and their families) in our regional community. You will be given a sponsorship form before the walk which we ask you to add sponsors on to and return after the event.
Summer Fun Day

It’s that time of year again where our Summer Fun Day/BBQ is fast approaching. It is on Sunday 23rd June between 12noon and 4pm hosted at our Orpington nursery. This is a great family event and we have lots of fun things lined up including face painting, a bouncy castle, a visit from the emergency services, a children’s entertainer, craft activities and much more. Also, there will be a small graduation performance by our school leavers from both nurseries on this day.  We shall be handing out leaflets with fun day information, and the address.  Please speak to one of the team if you do not get given one.  Tickets will be on sale soon, look out for the posters and get the date in your diary.

Appropriate outer wear

With the weather starting to warm up could I remind you all to update the children’s bags and also make sure that they have appropriate outer wear, this includes coats, hats and shoes and to also provide the nursery with a sun cream.

Dates for your diary:
· Week commencing 10th June – sponsored walk / toddle for the Demelza charity
· Sunday 23rd June 2019 from 12pm- 4:00pm - Our Summer Fun Day at our Orpington nursery 
More information regarding all of these events will be displayed on the front door of the nursery nearer the time.
Bank holiday closure dates coming up 
· Monday 26th August 20118

On site baby-sitting is available as normal on the Tuesdays after this date.
Kind Regards
Lisa Higgins and the Team
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